WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651

Email:

office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk



@whitewomanlane



# Best News ...

#### Dear Parents/ Carers,

#### The Week Ahead

Mon. Last minute school photograph orders by 9a.m.

No Dancing this half term

Tag Rugby Years 3&4 Lunchtime (after first sitting)

Year 5 residential trip to Hilltop.

- Guitars am Tues.

Library Yr 4 Fun Maths Club 1pm in 4P

Yr 6 Korfball

Lunchtime (after first sitting)

Wed. Drop in coffee morning with

Parent Support Advisor

9.30am-10.30am The Lodge

Guitars am

Library

Tag Rugby Years 6

Lunchtime (after first sitting) 4.30pm finish

Skillforce - The Princes Trust

Mobile ICT Suite

Keyboard lessons pm Woodwind pm

NO Girls Football

NO Boys Football this half term Hilltop Residential Trip returns.

Thur. 12th - Karate Taster for years 5 & 6

Korfball Year 4 Samba Club Drums pm

Lunchtime (after first sitting) School Hall 3.20 - 4.20pm

Mobile

OCJS. Returning to WWL 4.30pm

13th Fri. Author Visit - see below

Drums pm

Gym Club

Mobile

Drama Club

3.20-4.20pm

Thursday 19th November - Parents invited into school at 2pm as part of our 'H2O' reading project. Friday 20th November - Karate Taster Session for years 344

Friday 27th November - Free Dress day (bring a tombola prize for the Christmas fair as your fine!) -Roman Day Year 4

Friday 4th December - Christmas Fair 3.00 - 4.30pm

Friday 11th December - Christmas Disco

#### HOUSEPOINT TOTALS



(Green) 338 Total - 16 Buckingham Balmoral (Blue) 303 Total - 16 Sandringham (Yellow) 347 Total - 18 Windsor (Red) 389 Total - 19

Congratulations to Windsor this week

#### THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to 4P With attendance of 98.8% For the week 19th - 21st October





# emergency food for local people in crisis

# Please support our Harvest Appeal

You



Help

us to provide 3 days of emergency food to local people in crisis.

Working with local care professionals to identify those in need, we are able to provide short term relief and support; as well as signposting people to organisations able to help solve the longer term problem.

Please help us to feed the hungry by buying some of the following non-perishable food items:

We need.... Milk (UHT Long Life) Sugar (500g - small bags) Fruit Juice (Long Life Carton) Rice Pudding (Tinned) Sponge Pudding (Tinned) Tinned Fruit Instant Custard (Packets) Pasta Pasta Sauce Tomatoes (Tinned) Spaghetti (Tinned) Tinned Meat Tinned Fish Instant Mash Potato Tinned Vegetables Jam Snack Bars Nappies Thank you Toiletries

I won't be hungry today!

www.norwichfoodbank.co.uk email: admindinorwich-foodbank.org.uk beil: D1603 251733 Reg. Ltd Co. No. 7051996 Reg in England & Wales Charity Number: 1143523 Gift Ald No. XT22368 Patrons: Rt Revd Graham James, Bishop of Horwich, Detia Smith CBE & Susan Hill CBE.

This poster is based on the designs from Hope Mayes aged 10 from Magdalen Gates Primary School

### Harvest Food Bank Donations

As part of our Harvest Celebrations and Assemblies we are going to be asking for your kind support in collecting food and toiletries for the Norwich Foodbank. This is a charity that we have supported in the past and they are always very grateful for your generous donations. If you would like to donate non-perishable items please send them in with your children and ask them to give them to their teachers. We can then collect the items together in order to organise one big collection.

Thank you in advance for your support and kindness.

## **Drop in coffee mornings for parents/carers**

Parent Support Advisor 'Natalie' will be holding coffee mornings between 9.30 and 10.30am on the first Wednesday of every month (during term time) in The Lodge. The next session will be Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> December. This will give parents and carers the opportunity to meet others, share their parenting experience and maybe even pick up some useful tips!

These are 'drop-in' sessions so feel free to join in as and when you can.

Please report to reception on arrival at school.



#### **SCHOLASTIC**

Your child will have recently taken home the latest Scholastic leaflet. It is packed full of books which would be great as reads.

If you would like to place an order please make cheques payable to SCHOLASTIC only. Place orders in an envelope marked Scholastic Books and your child's name and class.

Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting:

http://clubs-school.scholastic.co.uk/white-woman-lane

Orders will close on Monday 30<sup>th</sup> November when the complete order will be placed. Books should be with you before the end of term.

Remember 20p in every £1 comes back to us in free books.

**₩**SCHOLASTIC

Thank you for all your support.

#### THE H2O READING PROJECT



Author and illustrator Gillian McClure (best known for her book Selkie) will be visiting White Woman Lane on Friday 13th November. She will be carrying out interactive drama workshops with each year group. The purpose of her visit is to introduce the H2O Reading project week which will commence the following week. In the afternoon, the author will be selling a selection of her best-selling books to the children and doing a book signing. Information on her picture books and prices will follow below. If you would like your child to purchase a book, please ensure that they have the correct money on the day as no change will be given. Alternatively, you could place the money (cash only) in a sealed envelope with your child's name and book to purchase on it and deliver it to the school office.

From 3.15p.m. Gillian McClure will be displaying some of her art work and illustrations around the school hall. You are welcome to come in to the school with your child to view these pieces and have the opportunity to purchase any of her books. I hope that you take up this opportunity to view these illustrations and ask the author any questions about her work.

Mouse in the House - paperback, (RP £6.99) £6(discount)

Flood - paperback, (RP £6.99) £6(discount)

We're Going to Build a Dam-paperback, (RP £6.99) £6(discount)

Zoe's Boat - paperback, (RP £6.99) £6(discount)

The Little White Sprite- paperback (RP £5.99) £5(discount)

Selkie - paperback, (RP £5.99) £5(discount)

Tom Finger -paperback, (RP £5.99) £5(discount)



Bruna hardback, (RP £10.99) £10 (discount)

What Happened to the Picnic? -hardback, £5 (discount)

Tog the Ribber -hardback, £5 (discount)

If you would like to see jacket images of these books and read more about them go to the BOOKS page of: www.gillianmcclure.com

### CHILDREN IN NEED



Friday 13th November 2015

The theme for this year's Children in Need is super heroes.

Children can come in to school on the Friday dressed as a super hero; we do ask for a small donation of any amount. As this will also fall on the day that we are introducing The H2O reading project with our author visit, children can dress as any water themed creature they like. Or if you're really imaginative a water themed super hero!



## **GOLDEN BOOK AWARD**



Congratulations to the following pupil for providing us with 'WOW' moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;

James Lofts, Laila Lynes, Lauren Minns, Maadhesh Shanthakumar and Isabelle Williams.

Cameron Fredericks.

All of 6B.



# TALK HOMEWORK & WOW WORDS



Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and 'Wow' Words home and we would be very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it either!"

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;



Why do we celebrate Bonfire Night?

Who are we remembering?

What was the historical occasion that happened on the 5<sup>th</sup>November?

# Maths App of the Week!



Multiplication Genius x 19 Free (Blue Onion Soft Inc) More times table practice. Times table multiple choice quiz.

#### SCHOOL DISCO

The school disco raised a total of £343.60 and was enjoyed by all.

Thank you for your support!

#### **THANK YOU**

A big thank you to the Friends of White Woman Lane for purchasing new WWL football kits.

#### AND FINALLY....

The Library bus has arrived!!

We are now working on stocking the shelves and looking forward to the library's opening.

